
COA Board minutes, May 25, 2017 2:00 p.m.
Meeting called to order at 2:00pm by Chair, Mary Williford.
 Chair statement: this meeting is being recorded if anyone else is recording the meeting, please notify the chair now. No other recorders announced. 
COA members present:, Pat Jordan, Mary Williford, Tom Goodwin, Marsha Stone, Dorothy Gagnon, Marsha Staples-Love, Karen McCormack, Bobby O'Neill, Janice Colbert, Adele Stevens.
Excused Absentees: Rachel Lively, Mary Parrott, Ginger Carson.
Staff present:  Hope Macary, Winfield Hall, MaryAnn Socquet.
Correspondence:  None.
Minutes for the April 27, 2017, approved as read.  
Public Comment: none.
Committee Reports: 
Executive Committee: by Mary Williford: 
· April 20, 2017 minutes accepted as presented.
· Petty Cash in balance. 
· Set agenda for the COA Board May meeting. 

Staff Reports:  
Volunteer Coordinator:
· There were 250 hours by volunteers last month.
· Volunteer of FY17 year is Lois Donaldson.
· CDBG finished FY16.
· Recipe Swap and cook book still in progress.
· Just Roots Farm Share to start June 16th.
· STWO to begin July 1st.
· Walking Club is very successful.
· Winfield has handed in his resignation; June 2nd will be his last day.





 Activity Director: 
· “Go the Distance”, June 8th. A one mile walk followed by lunch.
· Football Bar-B-Queue scheduled for August. 
· “Memory Café” starts June 8th. This is a welcoming and supportive gathering place for those living with memory loss, their partners and caregivers.

Director’s Report: 
· FY18 COA Budget cut by 1%. The 1% cut across the board Town Budget will be revisited by Town Council. 
· First leak of the season in the building caused by rain.
· John Zon Community Center ground breaking was wonderful even though the weather was not.
· Sign up to get project updates through email on the new Center.
· Community Garden – disappointment at losing the space for this summer and next.
· A committee is being formed to set policies for “Shared Use Agreement” of the New Center.

        Old Business: None.
New Business: Marsha Stone has concerns regarding the “Shared Use Agreement” as there are a lot of variables involved.  Hope is confident scheduling of the Center will be worked out for all users. 
Marsha Stone will be attending the GSSSI Elder Care Conference, June 1st.
 Karen McCormack invited any Board Member to join the Nominating Committee meeting today at 3:00pm. She also wanted more instruction for members when assigned to committees.
  
 Meeting adjourned at 2:30pm on a motion made by Tom Goodwin, seconded by Janice Colbert, unanimous.

Next COA meeting, June 22, 2017    

Recorder: MaryAnn Socquet



